
                           

       2015 Budget Overview 
 

 

 As in past years, the Greater Binghamton Association of REALTORS® 2015 Budget is drafted 
by GBAR staff based on Membership, market and cost trends, identification of cost reduction 
opportunities and input from GBAR Committee Chairs.  Once complete, the draft budget is reviewed 
and refined thoroughly by the GBAR Finance Committee over a period of 3 weeks.  Once finalized, 
the Budget is submitted to the GBAR Board of Directors, who approved the 2015 Budget at their 
meeting on August 19, 2014 for submission to the Membership for approval by ballot.  These ballots 
will be mailed to all voting GBAR Members on September 12, and are due back to the 
Association Offices by October 7. 
 
 We are providing this 2015 Budget Overview to our Members, so that they can make 
informed judgments as they cast their votes.  In addition, a Budget Forum will be held immediately 
following the September 10 Luncheon at DeGennaro’s in Endicott.  At that time, GBAR Treasurer 
Diane White, Executive Officer Barry Arnold and Finance/MLS Coordinator Martha Tubaugh will be 
available to answer Member questions regarding the Budget.  We expect the Forum to begin at 
around 1:30 pm. 
 
2015 Budget Synopsis 
 
 We are expecting 2015 average Association Membership to increase versus the prior 
year, based on recent increases in New Membership and fewer Membership drops than we’ve seen 
previously. We expect MLS Subscribership to remain at 2014 levels.  In sum, we are budgeting 
GBAR Revenues to rise by 0.7% in 2015.   At the same time, as the result of our on-going efforts to 
control and in fact reduce Association operating costs, several key Expense lines will be lower in 
2015 than we budgeted for in 2014.  As a result, we have been able to absorb normal expense 
increases and investments in key elements of our Association, and still achieve a balanced 
budget.  
 
2015 Budget Detail – Revenues 
 
 Based on current trends, we expect to gain an additional 7 Association Members versus our 
2014 Budget. These gains, plus an upswing in Affiliate Membership and Dues, offset expected 
reductions in Real Estate School and Interest Revenue, to yield a net Revenue growth of 0.7%, or 
about $3,000. 
 
2015 Budget Detail – Expenses 
 
 Beyond these revenue gains, nearly $9,000 in overall Expense will be achieved through 
significant reductions in a variety of Expense lines.  The combined revenue gains and expense 
savings cited above have allowed us to invest in important elements of our Association, including the 
cost of meeting NAR’s new Core Standards for local Associations (e.g., annual financial 
audits/reviews.  In addition, we are reserving nearly $12,000 to provide for future infrastructure 
maintenance and improvement requirements. 
 
2015 Budget - The Bottom Line 
 In summary, emerging Revenue growth and continued focus on Expense reduction have 
allowed us to invest in the value our Association brings to our Members, while maintaining financial 
strength and stability for the future.  
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